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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

 

It has been a busy couple of weeks for staff and students at Southwell 

Primary School. Last Week all students from Year 1-6 attended the Aboriginal 

Health and Well-being Day at the Cockburn Integrated Health complex. It was a 

fantastic day full of great activities such as rock painting, traditional dance and a 

wonderful lunch. I want to thank our School Council Chairperson Clory Carrello 

who organised the event and invited us to all come along. Our students were 

certainly spoiled leaving the day with a bag full of goodies. 

 

The Interschool Athletics Carnival was cancelled due to inclement weather. It has 

been rescheduled to today at Santich Park. Good luck everyone. The jumps and 

throws went ahead as scheduled last Tuesday. We did incredibly well and punched 

well above our weight, placing in many of the events. I was most proud of the 

positive comments from other schools on the way Southwell students behaved on 

the day and our great sportsmanship that was demonstrated. It made me feel so 

honoured to be leading this school. 

 

Our attendance records indicate that we are losing some of the great improvements 

from last term. Remember every school day is important. Under Western 

Australian law it is mandatory that children attend school every day unless they 

are too unwell, they have an infectious disease or the Principal is provided with a 

genuine and acceptable reason. Please remember to reply to our text message or 

send a letter explaining why your child was away.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

Jason Bushe-Jones 
Principal  

26 Grandpre Crescent, Hamilton Hill 6163 
 9236 9400 

Email: Southwell.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
Web: www.southwellps.wa.edu.au 

We would like to acknowledge the Noongar people who are the Traditional Custodians of this land.  We would 
also like to pay respect to the Elders past and present of the Noongar nation and extend that respect to other 

Indigenous Australians who are or may be present. 



Every Child  Every Chance  Every Day 

Enrol Now For 2020 
 

The first years of school are so important. It is a time when your child discovers the wonder 

and excitement of learning, exploring and imagining. 
 

All children from Pre-primary to Year 12 are guaranteed a place at their local public school.  

We are now taking applications for enrolment.  

You need to enrol for: 

 Kindergarten —if your child turns four years old by 30 June 2020. 

 Pre-primary   —if your child turns five years old by 30 June 2020. 

 (first year of compulsory school). 

Visit Mrs Hart in the office now to enrol your children now.  

Pre Primary Zoo Excursion 
Tuesday 29 October Southwell Pre Primary students visited the Perth Zoo. A wonderful day 

was had with all students representing Southwell as an outstanding group. The children 

listened to informative talks at many of exhibits and managed to see everything on their 

agenda.  

 

 

Sausage Sizzle Lunch 
A fund raiser sausage sizzle lunch is available on Thursday 14 November. 

Sausage sizzle $2.00  Drink $1.00  Icy pole .50c. Year 5/6 students will 

collect orders from classes.. 

https://det.wa.edu.au/schoolsonline/home.do


Every Child  Every Chance  Every Day 

Early Close Reminder 
 

Please be aware of our Wednesday Early Close day. School finishes at 2:30 every 

Wednesday. The school day is structured to take into account the early finish each week so 

there is no teaching time forsaken. The time after 2:30 each Wednesday is set aside for all 

staff to meet and plan.  

 

It is appreciated that children are to be collected from 

class and leave for home promptly to enable teachers to 

get to their meeting on time. The later all staff get 

together, the later the meeting goes, so the timing is 

essential. 

Aboriginal Health and  Wellbeing Excursion 
 

Southwell students, Year 1-6 attended the Cockburn Health and Community Centre on 30 

October and took part in an Aboriginal Health and Wellness event. They all enjoyed the 

entertainment, activities and free lunch provided. As a school Southwell received the most 

wonderful feedback for their good behaviour and eager participation as a whole group.  

Many thanks to Mr Clory Carrello for inviting Southwell students to attend. 



Every Child  Every Chance  Every Day 

  
DATES TO 

REMEMBER 

 

Remember, 

enrolment for Kindergarten 

and Pre Primary students for 

2020 are due now. 

 

 

 

Week 6 

Tuesday 19 November.  

Year 6 students—ATCO  Blue 

Flame Kitchen excursion. 

 

Thursday 21 November 

Constable Care incursion.  

 

Week 8 

Friday 6 December 

Pupil Free Day. 

 

 

 

 


